SAMPLE LETTER TO YOUR STATE LEGISLATOR TO ENCOURAGE THEM TO BECOME A CO-SPONSOR OF HPRA

(we encourage you to customize this template: provide personal examples that tell your story and demonstrate how you, your neighbors, and your community could benefit from this incentive)

 

The Honorable [Legislator’s Name]
[Address]


RE:
Assembly Bill A1450 / Senate Bill S1740 & S2130
 
“Historic Properties Reinvestment Act”

 

Dear [Legislator’s Name]:
The Historic Properties Reinvestment Act has been introduced in both the Assembly and the Senate, and is on the legislative calendar for a hearing in the Senate State Government, Wagering, Tourism & Historic Preservation Meeting on Thursday, October 18, 2018.  [I / Organization] strongly support the above referenced legislation, and encourage you to sign on as a co-sponsor. The Historic Properties Reinvestment Act would provide homeowners or businesses with an economic incentive to revitalize older neighborhoods and reuse historic structures by providing a state tax credit for their rehabilitation.


Although the state provides some funding for the rehabilitation of publicly owned historic structures, New Jersey is quickly becoming the only state in the region without an incentive to help private owners of historic structures. Thirty-five other states, including Maryland, Delaware, Connecticut, New York and most recently, Pennsylvania, recognize that the rehabilitation of existing building stock is SMART GROWTH, because it creates revitalization opportunities in faltering urban areas, increases property values, reduces sprawl and landfill waste, and creates more jobs than does new construction. It is time we do so too.


New Jersey currently faces some serious fiscal issues. This is just the kind of incentive needed at this time to stimulate the economy, to advance appropriate redevelopment activity, to create skilled local jobs and to foster heritage tourism opportunities statewide. In the thirty-five states where state historic preservation tax credits have been established, these credits are returning to state treasuries as much as eight dollars of employment and business tax income for every dollar given as a credit, and increasing local property tax revenue by returning properties to active use. 

Thank you for your consideration.

 
Sincerely,

[Your name and address]
